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Minutes of the Parish Council meeting of Skellingthorpe Parish Council held on Tuesday 24th January 2022 at 7.00pm at Community Centre under Covid Rules
Present: Cllr Bunnage (Chair), Cllrs:  C Lamb, C Coyle-fox, T Richardson,  J Thorn, R Thorn, B Wormleighton M Samms C Nicholds and J Crockatt
County Councillor M Thompson, District Councillors  R Johnston
Clerks: L. Skinner and M Rouston
G Lawton P and M Connock, A Biggs, L Fear
1.Apologies for absence and reasons given.
Cllr Shaw (Family illness) District Cllr Goldson (Isolating)
2.To receive any declarations of interest in accordance with the requirements 
the Localism Act 2011, and to consider any applications for dispensations in relation to disclosable pecuniary interest: None
3.  To Inspect the Parish Council Insignia – Inspected
4.  Approve Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting of the 14th December 2021
Proposed and seconded to accept the minutes with all in favour                                                                                                                      Motion Carried     
5.Chairs Report     Chair thanked all Councillors for attending first meeting of the year and thanked the audience for coming.  She advised that as County Cllrs M Thompson had to attend a further Parish meeting she would ask him to give his report now and passed over to him.
Report from County Cllr M Thompson

Western Growth application was discussed to which he was disappointed that the Secretary of State had declined to call in the planning application.  He spoke of his further actions in this matter with regards to the Planning Committee and hoped that the development partners comply with any conditions on this application. He then left the meeting.
6. Clerks Report     Clerk advised Council had received a Heritage Grant of £585 this month for repairs to heritage room, which had been completed in 2020.  She asked for Councillors help to assist Paul in putting out the SIDS, to which Cllr R Thorn said he would help. Now that Covid restrictions have been relaxed, would Council be happy to return to the Parish Office for future meetings, to which they agreed.                                                                              
7. Financial Matters  a)Resolve to approve Accounts for December 2021. It was proposed and seconded with all in favour to approve.                                                                 Motion Carried                                                                                                                 
8. Receive reports from representatives of Outside Bodies 
 County Councillor M Thompson report as above.
District Councillor Johnston spoke on Western Growth, expressing his disappointment on the outcome. He and Distrct. Cllr Goldson had asked to speak at the Planning Meeting but was unable to do so, and he felt the application was biased, and Skellingthorpe Roundabouts were not protected and in future years traffic issues will be compromised.  He also advised that Street Lighting within Skellingthorpe will be worked upon in April.
9. Tea Room – Pavilion A working party meeting had been held in January, which was a general discussion. For the winter months it was decided that if there was no football match the Tea Room may not open.  Presently the Tea Room opens winter months, Saturday 10am to 11.30am and Sunday 10am to 12.30pm
10.Community Centre  Standing Orders were suspended to allow Mike Connock to speak. Going forward with solicitors was a slow but sure process, with Wilkin Chapman completing the surrender documents and setting up the CIO on behalf of the Parish Council.
11. Report from Planning Chair  There was no contentious applications, all applications had been approved, and NKDC informed.

12. Report from Events Chair Queens Platinum Jubilee, it was felt that a Picnic on the Park event would be held on Saturday 4th June organised by the Parish Council, which would be a simple affair, where residents could bring their own picnic in the area adjacent to the Pavillion and music would be played and maybe some children’s games. There was a separate Jubilee Committee running events on the Friday and Sunday where First Aid Cover had been booked and the company could provide cover for Saturday at a cost of £136.  To also contact company for First Aid Cover for the Gala.  Council was asked for approval of this event, which was proposed, seconded with all in favour.                                    Clerks to progress First Aid cover
Budget for this event to be brought to February’s Meeting                      February Agenda

Christmas Fayre 26th November 2022 Council was advised of this proposed event, with a Craft Fayre in the Community Centre, Tea and Coffee and Mulled Wine provided for donations.  Father Christmas for the children to visit for small gift (sweets) to be held in the Heritage Room, to be decked out to be a Parlour. 
Christmas Tree 2022 Clerk explained about the situation on the lighting up of 2021 tree, where we had two volunteers completing the electrical work required and the lights for the area, and problems that had occurred with illness and weather.  Should we have used a paid tradesman, this could have cost the Council around £1,500.  Cllr Wormleighton explained that neither he nor Graham Lawton would volunteer for this work in the future, due to bad feelings from one councillor on this matter. Information was given on the electrical requirements for safety that must be completed by a qualified person. A heated discussion followed whereupon the Chair advised that she write an apology to Cllr Wormleighton and G. Lawton from the Council, and asked Cllr Samms to do the same which was agreed. Future Christmas Trees were discussed, and it was agreed that Council will provide future trees themselves, looking to have a rooted tree, but maybe to have a cut tree for the first few years as well to enable the rooted tree to grow.  Cllrs R and J Thorn advised that they had a tree in their garden which may help. Council to investigate this.
13. Future Council Meetings
Clerk explained for the new Councillors the format of the Annual Parish Meeting and the Annual Parish Council Meeting. List of meetings for first half of 2022 had been given to Councillors
14. Correspondence
Clerk explained about a letter from owners of Skellingthorpe Hall and the small wood owned by them on Lincoln Road, which they wished to tidy up as a pleasant entrance to the village, and asked Council to support the application to the Tree Officer at NKDC, also District Councillor Johnston advised he would also write to support the application. It was agreed to bring this matter back to next Planning Meeting
Speedwatch Clerks asked Cllr Lamb on the progress of this and was advised that there needs to be 24 volunteers to progress, it was agreed to advertise again Skellingthorpe Matters.
15. Approve articles for Skellingthorpe Matters.  Cllr Coyle-Fox to prepare article
17. To move into closed session in accordance with the Public Bodies (Admission to meetings) Act 1960   Not required

Signature………………………………………………………………………  Chair

Date …………………………………………………………..

